Trenton, Florida

May 7, 1991


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session at the Courthouse on Tuesday, May 7, 1991 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

James E. Vickers

Ronald D. Smith

Carol Hyde

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was  conducted.

AGENDA


The board approved the agenda as presented on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

MINUTES


The board approved the minutes of the April board meetings as presented on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.

DELEGATIONS


Mrs. Dishman, Heather Dishman’s mother, requested that the mileage reimbursement be increased for transporting her daughter.  The Superintendent responded that there could be no increase at this time.  The mileage cost is determined by the Florida Legislature.


Jim Troke, representing Florida Power Corporation, appeared before the board requesting information concerning the night lights that are included in the building project at Trenton High School.  The board responded that the preference is for the wiring for the night lights be underground.  Mr. Troke also mentioned that they were ready to begin constructing the loop system for electrical services at Trenton High School.  The Superintendent requested a cost estimate to the hoard for 1991-92 budgeting purposes.  Mr. Troke responded that the cost shouldn’t be too much.  An estimate will be available shortly.


Gwendolyn Williams requested to be able to use the softball field for practice and playing games.  She assured the Board that her team’s activities would not interfere with the already scheduled events.  She also assured the board they would clean up after their practices and games.  The Superintendent recommended that the teams be allowed to use the field for practic4e and games under the verbally agreed upon conditions.  The board agreed.


Horace Hart, Transportation Director, informed the board that Mr. Stanley, LCCC bus driver, would not be available to drive the bus any longer.  He also addressed the fringe benefits for Mr. Stanley’s job.  Horace reported that there were too few students riding the bus to LCCC to justify continuing the service.  Chairman Gary Rexroat declared school bus service to LCCC to be terminated as an emergency item.  On a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board approved termination of bus services to LCCC.

HEALTH SCREENING REPORT

Mr. James McCauley, insurance representative, presented a copy of the employee health survey.  He gave an overview of the results.  No action was needed.

GILCHRIST RECREATIONAL AUTHORITY


Doug Beach appeared before the Board in behalf of the Gilchrist Recreational Authority requesting financial aid from the board to help finance baseball fields for county recreation at the present park between Trenton and Bell.  The land for the ball fields has been donated by Mr. McArthur.  Chairman Rexroat suggested to Mr. Beach that the Recreation Authority request reimbursement for their work performed on the softball field at Trenton School.  More information is to be brought to the board to consider putting it into the 1991-92 budget.

CONSENT AGENDA


The consent agenda items were approved as presented on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.  SMB #6, Pages 51-70.

EMERGENCY ITEMS


The Superintendent recommended to Chairman Rexroat that Mr. Hart’s request to approve Ms. Charlotte Arnold as a substitute bus driver be declared an emergency item.  The chairman concurred.  Ms. Arnold was approved as a substitute bus driver on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  SMB #6, Page 71.


An emergency item was declared by the chairman concerning the hiring freeze.  On a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Ronnie Smith the board agreed to remove the hiring freeze.

OLD STUDENT LOCKERS


The Superintendent recommended to the board that we put unused student lockers that have been removed from use, those not wanted or needed, to be put up for public sale as surplus property.  The board approved by a 4 – 1 vote, the recommendation on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.  James “Buddy” Vickers voted no on the motion.

MEMORIAL DAY HOLIDAY


The Superintendent reported to the school board the vote of the employees on whether to have Memorial Day off (Monday, May 27, 1991) and extend the work year by one day.  The vote was 81 employees to work on Memorial Day, 58 employees not to work on Memorial Day and 4 had no preference.  On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers the board approved Memorial Day 1991 as a work day.

CALENDAR

The Superintendent presented the Calendar as the Calendar Committee had agreed upon.  The Superintendent recommended removing the Martin Luther King Holiday because no other person who had a great influence on the development of America has a holiday from school recognized by their name.  The board approved the calendar as presented with the Martin Luther King Holiday.  SMB #6, Page 72.

BAND TEACHERS


Ms. Kelly Oliff, band teacher at Bell High School and Mr. Baruch Whitehead, band teacher at Trenton High School, made an appeal to the board to increase their budgets for the 1991-92 school year.  The request from Bell was $15,025.00; the request from Trenton $14,950.00.  The Superintendent requested that each band director prioritize their request and bring to the June 4, 1991 board meeting for consideration by the board.  SMB #6, Page 73-84.

CUSTODIAL SERVICES 1991-92


After discussing the custodial situation, the board requested that the Superintendent cost out a custodial supervisors position and report back at the June 4, 1991 meeting.

NEW CLASSROOMS, BELL BOND RESOLUTION


At a previous meeting, the board had discussed the possibility of increasing the classroom building at Bell to 10 classrooms instead of 8 classrooms.  The superintendent recommended that the original plan of 8 classrooms be accepted so that we could provide proper furnishings and equipment for the building.  The Superintendent also stated that the building would take care of 175 new students – sufficient size for 4 or 5 years growth at the present growth rate.  The Superintendent also said that after four more years the board could request Special Facilities money for a primary school or elementary school at Bell.  The Board concurred.


Bill Clifton, Attorney, reported that the bonds would be sold on Friday, May 10, 1991 through SunBank of Orlando at an interest rate of about 7%.  The money would be realized in about three weeks.

TRENTON SPECIAL FACILITIES


The Superintendent reported to the Board that the Architect (Renaldo, Criswell) stated that the cost for a straight bus unloading area was too much according to the figures sent by Music, Worth Construction Co.  On a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the board approved removing the bus loading area from the contract and building that part of the projec6t as a board rather than going through Music and Worth Construction Company.


The board also requested the Superintendent to get the cost for having a replica of the present Trenton High School sign put on the new building.  Also, obtain a cost for putting a parking lot from the west end of the present blacktop parking area south of the main building to Building “B”.

SITE PLANNING

The board requested that a Site Planning Committee be appointed for each school to plan for future growth.  The board chairman is to appoint the committee.  Mr. James “Buddy” Vickers and Dr. James Surrency are to be on the committee.

REPORTS


Dr. Jim Surrency, Terry Owens, Principal Trenton Elementary School and Craig Wicke, Principal Bell School presented a plan for re-assigning positions at each school.  SMB #6, Page 85.


Mrs. Bennett, ESE Coordinator, spoke to the Gifted Program and the needs of the ESE Program.  She also mentioned the thought of having a supplement for the Pre-Kindergarten Teacher Aides since they had attended and completed CDA training.


Dr. Surrency presented the overview of the technology program at each school.  A resolution to allow the Superintendent to negotiate directly with IBM for equipment and software is to be drawn up by the board attorney, Mrs. Sheree Lancaster.

Other items discussed were the track at Trenton High School, enforcement of policy on borrowing furniture and use of lunchroom supervision of children at areas where water stands on the Trenton Elementary Campus, athletic insurance, mowing safely during the school day and the wheel program being 50 minutes long.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business the board adjourned.
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